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SAVE THE CHILDREN RESPONDING TO GUATEMALA VOLCANO ERUPTION  

 

Save the Children New Zealand says there is an immediate need for food, water, child protection, 

and sanitation to assist people affected by the eruptions of the Fuego volcano in Guatemala in recent 

days. 

 

More than 1.7 million people have been affected, over 12,000 people evacuated, around 75 people 

have lost their lives, and nearly 200 people are missing. 

 

A second eruption on Tuesday, with a dangerous mix of ash, rock and volcanic gases, continues to 

threaten nearby villages and put children, families and rescuers at risk. 

 

Save the Children teams on the ground working to keep children safe in the wake of the disaster. 

 

"With hundreds still missing and dozens dead—including several children—the most recent eruption 

has brought more destruction and death to an already devastated area, and has left children in a very 

vulnerable situation,” Dr. Elizabeth Bocaletti, Save the Children's acting country director in 

Guatemala said. 

 

"Children in Guatemala have just been through a very traumatic experience and now face the 

uncertainty and insecurity that follows a disaster of this scale. Many have seen their villages and 

homes buried by volcanic ash and mud, and have lost loved ones. In a situation like this, it is vital that 

we ensure there is protection for children, many of whom were separated from their families in the 

chaos of fleeing for their lives. 

 

"Save the Children is on the ground working in emergency shelters. We are organising small 

groups to care for separated children until we are able to trace and reunite them with their 

families."  

 

If New Zealanders would like to donate to help children affected by this emergency, please go to 

https://www.savethechildren.org.nz/how-to-help/donate/one-off-donation/ 
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About Save the Children 

Save the Children believes every child deserves a future. In New Zealand and around the world, we 

work every day to give children a healthy start in life, the opportunity to learn and protection from 

harm. When crisis strikes, and children are most vulnerable, we are always among the first to 

respond and the last to leave. We ensure children’s unique needs are met and their voices are 

heard. We deliver lasting results for millions of children, including those hardest to reach. 

We do whatever it takes for children – every day and in times of crisis – transforming their lives and 

the future we share.   
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For interviews or more information please call Ally Clelland, Communications Specialist, Save the 

Children NZ, phone 022 531 9514 or email ally.clelland@scnz.org.nz 
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